
 
 1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
 Room 1536-S, STOP 0240 
 Washington, DC  20250-0240  

 
 

May 22, 2024 
 

 
Dear Valued Customer: 

2024/2025 Rates for AMS Services 

 
The Agricultural Marketing Service (AMS) announced the 2024/2025 rates it will charge for 
voluntary grading, inspection, certification, auditing, and laboratory services for a variety of 
agricultural commodities including meat and poultry, fruits and vegetables, eggs, dairy products, 
rice, cotton, and tobacco. The 2024/2025 regular, overtime, holiday, and laboratory services rates 
will be applied at the beginning of the crop year, fiscal year, or as required by law depending on 
the commodity. 
 
The Federal Register notice that published on May 6, 2024, establishes the rates for user-funded 
programs based on costs incurred by AMS. This year, cost-based analyses indicated the need to 
increase user fee rates due to the current rates being insufficient to cover the costs of providing 
the service. While cost-saving measures have and will continue to be implemented, user fee rate 
increases are necessary to offset rising operational costs. In cases where current rates are 
sufficient to cover the costs of providing the service, user fee rates remain unchanged. 
 
These new rates will be effective starting October 1, 2024. 
 
If you have any questions regarding inspection, grading and certification, please email 
sciinspectionoperations@usda.gov for further assistance.  
 
If you have any questions regarding auditing, please email scaudits@usda.gov for further 
assistance.  
 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Nathan O’Connor 
Chief, Federal-State Inspection Management Branch 
USDA, AMS, Specialty Crops Inspection Division 
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